Academic Affairs Meeting
February 18, 2015
The Academic Affairs Committee and Executive Committee had a joint meeting discussing issues from both areas.
Academic Affairs Sexual Discrimination Policy
Mick stated that he’d spoken with Provost Hecker who is open to conversations based on information from the Academic Affairs Committee and Faculty Senate. Dr. Milardo has written a letter that he will review today.

Dr. Milardo stated that the letter gives background, current policy, and analysis. He said the current policy is unbalanced and serves the institution instead of the complainant. His intent is to rebalance and eliminate the idea of mandated reporting by faculty and peers. There are some circumstances that mandatory reporting should be done, when harm is eminent or a crime.

He suggests modeling a policy after best clinical practices. Future balance:


Trust of faculty and students

Based on guidelines from the Office of Civil Rights and Amer. Univ. of Professors

Discussion:

Irv Kornfield commented that the letter is very well articulated and having an office to deal with this is spot on. He felt the letter should move forward.
There was a suggestion to have a joint taskforce with faculty and someone from administration to make decisions on a confidential source.
Dr. Milardo initially thought a victim advocacy office but the taskforce is another possibility. Time is important since he will be retiring this spring.
One thought was that a taskforce with a short timeline and clear recommendations by the end of the semester.

Irv thought that hiring a victim advocate and then have the taskforce would work. The concern is the immediate future.

Marie commented that mandatory reporting is typically for children not adults in college.

Martha stated that students that have spoken to her are very upset about this policy. They do no want to report to the administrative offices on campus.

Mike Scott asked what prevented the sexual assault office already on campus from reporting to the President. Bob said a Victim’s Advocate would have the proper training and credentials and requires demonstrated expertise.

Possible motions from the Academic Affairs Committee:
1. Complete the letter

a.
Complete letter as a motion to Faculty Senate with a motion asking for a short timeframe for response from President Hunter.
2. Motion to ask for a Victim’s Advocate independent of Student Affairs reporting directly to the President of the University.

3. Motion to form a taskforce on interpretation of legal and effective framework for a model policy

4. Motion to replace the current policy with new language for all syllabi.

Outcomes Assessment
Assessment can be done to see if students have gained knowledge from a class or previous classes. Faculty should be involved before mandates are put in place. Assessments weigh particular skills; in Business writing ability can also be assessed.

Outcomes Assessment is not as complicated as some would think. A framework can be put together in a day. Some colleges on campus are required to do assessments as part of the accreditation. 

Adjourned
Academic Affairs – Sub-Committee

Marie H., Sandy C., Renate K., Irv K. and I met yesterday as planned.  The committee discussed several issues and  among the major issues were:

1. To encourage the President of FS, Mick P., to meet with the President and emphasize the urgency of concerns as expressed in the letter to the President and attending motions approved by FS to appoint a Director and Office of Victim Advocacy.  (Marie and Bob will work on this.)

2. To continue the work of the subcommittee this semester and next fall by continuing to act as a subcommittee of Academic Affairs, or to lobby FS to appoint a standing committee on Sexual Assault.  We seem to favor the later but will need to further articulate the raison d'etre.  The basic idea here is to establish continuity in our work.  (Point person?)

3.  To meet with the Sexual Assault and Relationship Violence Prevention Committee in April.  This is a large committee that meets monthly and includes an array of campus representation including Robert D., Karen Kimble and others.  (Sandy will arrange this.)

4.  To meet again as a subcommittee of Academic Affairs in early April.  (Marie and Bob will initiate a meeting via Kim.)

Best wishes, Bob.
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